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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, January 9, 2007

Held at 7:00 PM in the Town Hall 

Basement Meeting Room

Meeting Minutes

Meeting is called to order at: 7:16 PM

In attendance: E. Davidson, H. LaCortiglia, I. Wye, J. DiMento, (C. Shreder arrives at 7:32pm)

· Guests: 

· Dick Paganelli, from the Recreational Path Committee

· Jeff Wade from the Recreational Path Committee

· Bill Hastings also from the Recreational Path Committee

Explaining the status of the Recreational Path project; looking for 25% design stage funding as well as additional monies, for a total request of  $124,000 for this current Phase 2.

Because they are “Border to Boston Trails” affiliated they only need to fund 20 % of the monies required to reach the “25% design phase”. The “Border to Boston Trails” grant will provide the other 80% of the 25% Design. 

The Rec Path committee requires a legal opinion on lands concerning the trail from West Main to Boxford because that part of the Rail bed is not owned by National Grid, but rather was acquired by the County Commissioners by decree in 1850  (which does not convey ownership). So they are in need of legal opinion for some properties in this area.

The Rec Path Committee members also explain the phasing of the entire project (this request is for phase 2) 

The physical characteristics of the trail will be pavement due to the survey responses that asked for biking, rollerblading and running as the primary uses.

Also some barriers will need to be designed for certain properties.

The CP Committee thanks the Rec Path Members for attending.

· Guests:

· Ed DeJarnis from the Historic Commission

· Joseph Knapp also from the Historic Commission

The Historic Commission Members would like to discuss the status of the Archeological project for Federal City . The Historical Commission has evaluated this and has decided that they will not be moving forward with this project. They would like to redirect the $10,000 that was appropriated at the Annual Town Meeting of  2003 for the Archeological Project and ask the voters to use that funding for the recently proposed Historic Marker Project.  The revised / updated estimated costs of the Historic Markers Project is $10,000.

Discussion of Historic Renovations of Town Hall Proposal. 

Members suggest that a historic restoration plan should be the first step.   

Discussion of the Annual Town Report and Town Code Preservation Project

Historic Commission is in favor of this project. Originally estimated $6500 for the Town Report segment plus whatever the cost for Town Code preservation will be. H. LaCortiglia will ask Town Administrator for more info on this part regarding cost. 

Many CPC members state concerns that CPA funds should not be used every year to fund the annual production of the Town Report. They are concerned that if CP brings this to the Town meeting, there will be no funding for the Town Report in the Town’s Annual Budget and at some point in the future a Historic Project such as this will need to be repeated. Some CP members are waiting to see if this year’s proposed Town Budget has a line item specifically for the Annual Town Report and state that this will weigh heavily on their opinion.  

· Bills:

· Correspondence from Historic Commission on payment error:

Joe explains that there was an error in the processing of bills pay able request dated Oct.10, 2006. The situation was resolved by the town accountant and explained by Joe.

· Public Informational Meeting 

· Date: February 27

· Notice and advertisement

· Update: L. Mammolette has reported by email that the notice for the Public Informational Meeting is nearly complete. Once finalized he will submit it to the newspaper.

· Old Business

· Members’ comments, issues and concerns about individual proposed projects

· Future Guest Invitations will be emailed individually to the Chair for scheduling

· P&S Agreement and Appraisal of 9A-8F parcel

· Update: Chairman reports that the P&S was signed by the Selectmen at their Jan.8, 2007 meeting and the document was given to the Groveland Associates LLC principals for their signatures. Once returned to the CPC, H. LaCortiglia will give the appraiser the “Notice to Proceed for the appraisal.

· Correspondence: a letter from town counsel is included in the CP members packets but is not discussed.

· Spreadsheet of project costs
· The revised /updated costs for projects will be added to the spreadsheet and emailed to the members. 

· J. DiMento updates the CPC on the American Legion Park tennis facility project: tells us that the construction bids will go out at the end of this week as none of the previous bids came in under the appropriated amount. Bids will be open for 2 weeks.

· J. DiMento informs the CP committee that the revised request for the proposed ADA Bathroom Upgrade project at American Legion Park is $25,000

· J. DiMento informs the CP committee that the proposed project for Water Management and Building Addition at the American Legion Park revised cost request will not to exceed $100,000.

Motion by C. Shreder to adjourn 

Seconded by E. Davidson

Motion carries -  unanimously

· Meeting is adjourned at 9:18 pm.

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2007.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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